
A T T E N T I O N
CHANGING THE RULES OF SUBMITTING THE 

APPLICATIONAS FOR RESIDENCE PERMIT

From September 1st 2025 the rules of submitting applications for residence permit (TRC) 
and issuing invitations in the Province Governor’s Office in Lublin will be changed.

From July 1st,  2025
 R E G I S T R A T I O N S  O N  O U R  W E B S I T E

 A R E  U N A V A I L A B L E .

SU BMIT TIN G AN APPL ICATION  for temporary or 

permanent stay, or for a status of longterm EU resident will be possible only:

- at the Information desk  
of  Immigration Department (ul. Czechowska 15, ground floor)

-  at Customer Helpdesk 
of Province Governor’s Office in Lublin (ul. Spokojna 4, ground floor)

-  by Polish Post Office  
(send to adress: Spokojna 4, 20-914 Lublin)

AFTER SUBMITTING THE APLPLICATION, FOREIGNERS WILL BE SUMMON FOR 
FINGERPRINTING. PLEASE WAIT FOR THE OFFICE TO CONTACT YOU.

We inform hereby, that the online applications to fill and send are available on: 

 https://www.mos.cudzoziemcy.gov.pl 
We encourage you to use the MOS (Module for Case Service), where you can also find 

necessary information and hints how to fill the sheet correctly.
 Please remember that the filled application form must be printed, signed and 
submitted in our Office or sent via post not later than the last day of your legal 

stay in Poland!

THE ONLINE BOOKING OF VISITS TO PICK UP YOUR CARD (TRC)
 REMAIN UNCHANGED.


